
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, DECEMBER 19, 2023
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Ms. Hare at 6:00 p.m.    Mrs. Ziegler, Mr. Hester, Mrs. DeBlasi, Ms. Atlas and Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, were present.  Present also were Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary.  
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. DeBlasi, it was unanimously agreed to adopt the minutes of the November 21, 2023 meeting.

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Ms. Atlas, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programing Fund Treasurer’s Report for November. 

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Ms. Atlas, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for November.

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. DeBlasi, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for November.

The Director’s Statistical Report for November was noted.

On a motion by Mrs. DeBlasi, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 889.
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to approve the December Disbursements from the Cultural Programming Fund.
Mr. Horowitz reported that the Deer Park Public Library Board of Trustees requested  to hold their December Board Meeting here at the Library, but did not have a quorum, so they were unable to meet here.

The social work intern resigned after completing her commitment for the semester. She is seeking to change her major.
The next construction meeting is scheduled for December 21st.  We will have a better idea of the initial time frames for the expansion project.
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Ms. Atlas, it was unanimously agreed to comply with New York State minimum wage increase to $16.00/hr. effective 01/01/2024.
On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. DeBlasi, is was unanimously agreed to make an adjustment to the COVID sick leave to comply with New York State to provide (5) consecutive COVID sick leave days per illness.
The Director’s Report was noted.

The Department Head Reports were noted.

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Personnel Report for December.

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss matters relating to personnel issues at 6:16p.m.

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Mrs. Ziegler, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session at 6:39 p.m.

On a motion by Mr. Hester, seconded by Ms. Atlas, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 6:39 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.

The next meeting of the Board will be held on Tuesday, January 16, 2024 at 6:00 p.m.
.

Respectfully submitted,








Laurie Atlas






            Secretary


